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October 3, 2019


The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:
[bookmark: _GoBack]
This letter transmits a proposed ordinance relating to the approval of a natural resource conservation rate and charge in the King Conservation District (KCD) and authorizes the Executive to enter into an interlocal agreement between King County and the King Conservation District. The approval of this proposed legislation will support KCD activities and programs that enable ongoing conservation and maintenance of natural resources and agriculture in King County.

The King Conservation District is a governmental subdivision of the state of Washington, organized under chapter 89.08 of the Revised Code of Washington (RCW) to protect and conserve natural resources throughout King County except within the boundaries of the incorporated cities of Enumclaw, Federal Way, Milton, Pacific and Skykomish. The KCD provides the benefits of resource practices, programs and projects authorized by chapter 89.08 RCW available to all land owners or land occupiers within the district. RCW 89.08.405 authorizes a county legislative authority to approve by resolution revenues to a conservation district by fixing a system of rates and charges to fund conservation district activities and programs to conserve natural resources. 

The proposed legislation provides rates that correlate with a five-year continuation of the KCD’s 2019 programs and activities. Additionally, these rates reflect a yearly inflationary adjustment during the five-year period. Specifically, the ordinance enables the following actions:

· Creation of a path forward for the KCD to continue its important conservation work in King County over the next five years;
· Establishment of specific rates and a program of work that the KCD will follow and accomplish during the next five years; and,
· Requirement that the KCD to work with its advisory group to include financial reporting in the KCD’s yearly reports to the King County Council.
The legislation furthers King County Strategic Plan goal of environmental sustainability by enabling funding that the KCD can use to continue its conservation activities and programs such as riparian restoration and improvement, rural land stewardship, wildfire preparedness, and more. The legislation advances the county’s Strategic Climate Action Plan goal of protecting forest and agriculture by helping the KCD to continue its various programs with urban forest stewardship, regional food systems, agricultural drainage assistance, community agriculture, and more.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County residents sustainably use natural resources through responsible stewardship.

If your staff have any questions, please feel free to contact Christie True, Director of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4550.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:	King County Councilmembers
		ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff
			  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council
	Shannon Braddock, Deputy Chief of Staff, Office of the Executive
	Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
	Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks
